
A Workshop Session of The Mayor and Borough Council of The Borough of 

Glen Ridge was held on Monday, January 10, 2011 in the Mayor’s Office of 

The Municipal Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at approximately 6:30 

p.m.  

Present:  Council President Dawson, Councilpersons Baker, Lefkovits 

and Lisovicz. 

Absent: Mayor Hughes & Councilperson Patrick 

The following Borough Officers were in attendance: Borough 

Administrator/Clerk/Engineer Rohal and Attorney Malyska. 

 Administrator Rohal reviewed the agenda. He stated that there will be 

a consent agenda due to the number of statutory resolutions which the 

Borough is required to adopt. He noted that a Council member may request to 

remove a resolution from the consent agenda and vote on it separately. 

 Administrator Rohal reviewed the professional appointments which 

were the result of a fair and competitive process in accordance with the 

state statute. 

Administrator Rohal stated that the public hearings for the three 

ordinances which will be introduced this evening will be February 14th.  

A summary of the ordinances follows:  

The fee ordinance is the result of a change in state regulations 

which allows municipalities to raise the maximum ordinance fine to $2,000. 

The current Borough maximum fine is $1,000.00.  

 The Highland Avenue parking ordinance was being reintroduced since no 

final action was taken in 2010.  

The canvassing ordinance is the result of case law which states the 

hours for canvassing should be 9:00 am to 9:00 pm. Administrator Rohal 

noted that a do not solicit list was held to be valid and the Borough had 

adopted an enabling ordinance several years ago. Attorney Malyska proposed 

additional language to the Canvassing Ordinance regarding minors. It was 

decided that there will be an amendment to the ordinance adopting Attorney 

Malyska’s recommendation. 

 Councilperson Lisovicz stated that there was good news from the 

County that the permit times from last year will be renewed at Watsessing 

Park for the spring season. 

  The workshop session was adjourned at approximately 7:25 p.m. 

 


